## January 20, 2016

## **Dear School District 39 (VSB) Parents:**

DPAC is the Vancouver District Parent Advisory Committee. We represent the Parent Advisory Councils (PACs) of the Vancouver School Board (VSB) with the common goal of assuring our children receive the best possible education. DPAC is composed of representatives from PACs and meets twice per month at the Board of Education building at 1588 West Broadway in Vancouver.

## DPAC:

- \* Supports PACs and shares parents' views at the district level.
- \* Represents the views of city parents to the Vancouver Board of Education through participation on school board standing and advisory committees.
- \* Meets on the second and fourth Thursday of the month at 7pm at the VSB offices and all parents are welcome. DPAC covers parking and childcare.
- \*Currently has funding available to support learning activities of our members. Please be in touch to find out more!

DPAC's day-to-day activities are performed by the volunteer executive council which is made up of up to 12 parents who are elected by the PACs. (We also have a staff person starting soon.) Currently there are vacancies on the executive committee and parents are encouraged to consider putting their names forward. The table officers and executive committee speaks on the behalf of DPAC. All PAC members and parents are welcome to executive meetings. We encourage all PACs to have a DPAC representative to attend our meetings on a regular basis and are appreciative that many PACs are already doing so. While all parents are welcome to attend our meetings, only the executive members vote at our meetings. We also encourage parents to become DPAC representatives at VSB advisory committees.

DPAC invites all parents and PAC executives to subscribe to the DPAC mailing list for up-to-date information about DPAC activities, DPAC initiatives, and developments at the school board level.

In particular, we request that each PAC sign up a DPAC representative for your PAC to help us ensure that the PACs remain up to date on developments at the district level.

Emails:

Subscribe to the DPAC mailing lists:

http://www.vancouverdpac.org/subscribe--pac-executive-mailing-list-.html

Facebook:

Follow the DPAC Facebook page for up to the minute updates:

https://www.facebook.com/VSBDPAC/

Twitter:

Watch DPAC on Twitter:

https://twitter.com/search?q=%40vandpac&src=typd

**Bylaws Update Initiative:** 

The DPAC constitution is out of date and needs to be updated. The DPAC executive is asking for input from parents to help us make our bylaws more effective so we can do our job better.

Our current bylaws can be found here: <a href="http://www.vsb.bc.ca/dpac-bylaws">http://www.vsb.bc.ca/dpac-bylaws</a>.

Please send feedback to DPAC by email to <a href="mailto:dpac.sd39@gmail.com">dpac.sd39@gmail.com</a> or in person by attending a DPAC executive meeting. Please let us know ahead of time if you wish to speak in person so we can add time in the schedule.

Additional feedback will be requested throughout the renewal process when drafts of the new constitution and bylaws are made ready. DPAC encourages parents to provide feedback at each step.

Sincerely,

SD39 (VSB) DPAC Executive